The Global Civil Society Forum (GCSF)
UNEP's Governing Council (GC), realising the crucial role of civil society, decided to assist civil society to better engage themselves in the ministerial debates. Decisions that take into account civil society views early in the policy making process, will have stronger and broader recognition and support by the public when being implemented. In addition, common strategies between UNEP and civil society are necessary as civil society plays a direct role in the formation of policy, and as an advocate for policies and strategies in the global environment. 
In May 2000, UNEP organised the first GCSF prior to the Global Ministerial Environment Forum (GC/GMEF) in Malmö, Sweden. Governments endorsed this practice through Decision SSVII.5 adopted at Cartagena, Colombia, in 2001, which requested "the Executive Director to continue the current practice of convening a civil society forum that is regionally balanced and representative in conjunction with the meetings of the Governing Council/Global Ministerial Environment Forum in close consultation with civil society". 
The Global Civil Society Forum (GCSF) preceding the GC/GMEF is the main entry point for Civil Society participation at the governance level. To ensure that Governments can truly benefit from expertise and views of civil society, it is critical to achieve a successful GCSF. (Refer to GC/GMEF for background information regarding GC/GMEF.)
The forthcoming GCSF in Jeju, Korea, will be the 5th GCSF in a row. Each GCSF is a two-day event. The first day of the GCSF focuses on the regional dimensions and the second day on the global dimension of the relevant topics. The agenda items for the GCSF are the same as the Ministerial Agenda. 
At the end of the GCSF, the civil society organizations prepare statements and recommendations to the GC/GMEF. 
Before the yearly Global Civil Society Forum, each UNEP region holds a Regional Civil Society Forum where the Civil Society gather and discuss issues partaining to the upcoming GCSF. 
